

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

- - - - -
APRIL 26th, 2023
- - - - -

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:

- JAMES C. CRUMLISH, CHAIRMAN
- VINCENT FURLONG, COMMISSIONER
- VINCENT JOHNSON, VICE CHAIR
- NICK CUSTODIO, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER

HELD:

VIA ZOOM.
(Audio Transcription)

1 - - - - -

2 PROCEEDINGS

3 - - - - -

4 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Good morning
5 everyone. It's still morning. I will now call
6 to order the April 26th, 2023 meeting of
7 Philadelphia County Board of Elections. I am
8 Judge Crumlish sitting as Chair. Judge Furlong
9 and Johnson are sitting with me.

10 First, for purposes of the record,
11 it is my duty and obligation to preserve the
12 order and decorum of these meetings. Pursuant
13 to those -- it requires civility. It's my
14 responsibility to maintain the orderly process
15 of the matters before the Board.

16 The Sunshine Act permits anyone
17 attending a public meeting to object to a
18 proceed violation at any time during the time
19 of the meeting. If you choose to do so, please
20 simply state your objection. You'll be
21 reminded that the objecting is not a
22 opportunity for interrogation, litigation, or
23 speech making.

24 We will now move to public comment.

1 To begin, public comment is not an opportunity
2 for dialog or Q & A. It is a public comment.
3 A chance for you to tell us what you think.
4 Each speaker may have up to two minutes.
5 However, I may extend that time at my
6 discretion. All public comments much be
7 relevant or german to Board's business.

8 Please note, later we will be
9 doing polling place changes later in this
10 meeting. Anyone wishing to be heard on a
11 polling place change should wait until that
12 time.

13 Is there anyone here for public
14 comment?

15 Hearing nothing. Do we have any
16 emailed public comments, Judge Furlong?

17 JUDGE FURLONG: Chairman, as of
18 9:45 this morning there were no public
19 comments emailed to us.

20 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Having aid that,
21 thank you, Judge Furlong.

22 Moving on. We'll move on to old
23 business. I'll call on Mr. Lynch to read the
24 Executive Director report.

1 MR. LYNCH: Good morning. Today's
2 Sunshine report for the County Board of
3 Elections. As of yesterday, we have processed
4 78,655 vote by mail applications, which is
5 3,603 added from last weeks total. Of those,
6 47,398 are paper applications, and 31,257 are
7 electronic applications. This includes the
8 civilian overseas and the military voters.

9 They have processed a total of 379
10 applications waiting to be proceeded. Strike
11 that -- they have a total of 379 applications
12 waiting to be processed, of those 79 are paper
13 applications, and 300 are electronic
14 applications.

15 The last day to apply for a
16 mail-in or oversea ballot is May 9th. All
17 button numbers and table ballots are available
18 on the candidate's office page on
19 Vote.Phila.Gov.

20 For voter registration unit for
21 the election cycle to date they have processed
22 113 ballots, and 171 registration applications
23 of which 5,650 were paper.

24 All applications are up to date.

1 They are currently reviewing all applications
2 for errors. The street lists have been
3 delivered and will be ready for pick-up by
4 this week. They also mailed out 5,339 ID cards
5 for this week.

6 The Election Board Unit winter
7 trainings, 4,242 board workers attending the
8 trainings. The Unit is still doing make up
9 classes for anyone to attending those
10 trainings.

11 To date, 2,033 board workers have
12 been trained for the upcoming primary
13 elections. 1,718 are scheduled for up coming
14 classes. 5,465 signed up the online
15 trainings.

16 That's all I have, Commissioner.

17 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Thank you,
18 Mr. Lynch.

19 Now, moving on to new
20 business -- to present the polling place
21 relocations. For the record, is there anyone
22 here who has an issue with a particular
23 polling place?

24 Hearing nothing, you may proceed.

1 MR. STROMAN: Good morning,
2 Judges. First, just a little update on the
3 polling places. We have 65 sites that have
4 surveyed for the upcoming poll pads. Out of
5 703 sites 689 are confirmed. 14 left.

6 Moving on to the relocations. In
7 Ward 6, Division 9, moving out of
8 Sarah Allen Senior Home to the
9 Calvary-St. Augustine Episcopal Church.

10 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would vote to
11 move this polling place change to be approved.

12 All in favor?

13 - - - - -

14 (Respond I.)

15 - - - - -

16 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Go along, sir.

17 MR. STROMAN: Next three will be
18 lumped together. The 31st Ward, the 14th
19 Division, the 15th Division, and the 16th
20 Division. Moving out of the -- Presbyterian
21 Church to the St. Michaels Lutheran Church and
22 that is due to construction.

23 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
24 the Board accept the proposed changes.

1 Do I hear a second?

2 - - - - -

3 (Second.)

4 - - - - -

5 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

6 - - - - -

7 (Respond I.)

8 - - - - -

9 JUDGE CRUMLISH: That motion has
10 carried. You may move on.

11 MR. STROMAN: The next two I'm
12 going to lump together. The 40th Ward, 2nd
13 Division, and the 7th Division. Moving out of
14 Francis Myers Rec Center to the -- Center.
15 That is to the get ready for the upcoming
16 construction at Francis Myers.

17 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move to
18 accept these changes to the Division 7 and 2
19 of the 40th Ward.

20 Do I have a second?

21 - - - - -

22 (Second.)

23 - - - - -

24 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

1 - - - - -

2 (Respond I.)

3 - - - - -

4 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Approved. You
5 may proceed.

6 MR. STROMAN: Next one is the 40th
7 Ward again in the 5th Division. Moving out of
8 Seoul Center to the Greenway Presbyterian
9 Apartments.

10 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
11 we approve the proposed change of the polling
12 place for the 40th Ward, 5th Division.

13 Do I have a second?

14 - - - - -

15 (Second.)

16 - - - - -

17 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

18 - - - - -

19 (Respond I.)

20 - - - - -

21 JUDGE CRUMLISH: You may proceed.

22 MR. STROMAN: Next one is in the
23 40th Ward again, 8th Division. Moving out of
24 Francis Myers Rec Center to the Ann Thomas

1 Presbyterian Apartments

2 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
3 we accept the proposed polling place change.

4 - - - - -

5 (Second.)

6 - - - - -

7 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

8 - - - - -

9 (Respond I.)

10 - - - - -

11 JUDGE CRUMLISH: The motion
12 carries.

13 MR. STROMAN: Next one is the 40th
14 Ward, 9th Division. We have -- Life Center
15 moving to the Ann Thomas Presbyterian
16 Apartments.

17 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
18 we accept the proposed polling place change
19 for the reasons stated.

20 All in favor?

21 - - - - -

22 (Respond I.)

23 - - - - -

24 JUDGE CRUMLISH: You may continue.

1 MR. STROMAN: Next move is the
2 42nd Ward again in 19th Division. Moving out
3 Ziehler Rec Center Rec Center to the
4 Triumphant Faith Internation High School.
5 That's due to construction.

6 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
7 we accept that proposed polling place change.

8 - - - - -

9 (Second.)

10 - - - - -

11 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

12 - - - - -

13 (Respond I.)

14 - - - - -

15 JUDGE CRUMLISH: The motion
16 carries.

17 You may proceed.

18 MR. STROMAN: Next is the 43th
19 Ward, the 24th Division. Moving out
20 the -- Hair Studio to the Rehoboth Church.
21 That is due to refusal.

22 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I move that we
23 accept the proposed change for the 43rd Ward,
24 24th Division.

1 All in favor?

2 - - - - -

3 (Respond I.)

4 - - - - -

5 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Motion carried.

6 MR. STROMAN: Next two will be in

7 the 48th Ward. I'm going to lump them

8 together. The 7th Division and the 22nd

9 Division. Moving out of St. John Neumann

10 Place to the St. John Neumann at 2627 Mifflin.

11 It's basically the same complex, just a

12 different building.

13 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I'm going to move

14 that the proposed change be accepted.

15 Do I hear a second?

16 - - - - -

17 (Second.)

18 - - - - -

19 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

20 - - - - -

21 (Respond I.)

22 - - - - -

23 JUDGE CRUMLISH: The motion

24 passes. You may continue.

1 MR. STROMAN: Next one will be the
2 59th Ward, the 25th Division. Moving out of
3 Lingelbach moving to the Wesley Enhanced
4 Living. That is moving it back into their own
5 division.

6 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I move that the
7 proposed change of the 59 Ward, 25th Division
8 polling place change be adopted.

9 Is there a second?

10 - - - - -

11 (Second.)

12 - - - - -

13 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

14 - - - - -

15 (Respond I.)

16 - - - - -

17 JUDGE CRUMLISH: The motion
18 passes. You may continue.

19 MR. STROMAN: The last two are
20 going to be in the 66th Ward, 1st Division and
21 the 12th Division. Moving out of Local 5
22 Union Hall on Townsend Road to the Union Hall
23 at 2980 Southampton Road. That is due to
24 construction.

1 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I would move that
2 we accept that proposed change for the reason
3 stated.

4 Do I hear a second?

5 - - - - -

6 (Second.)

7 - - - - -

8 JUDGE CRUMLISH: All in favor?

9 - - - - -

10 (Respond I.)

11 - - - - -

12 JUDGE CRUMLISH: The motion
13 passes.

14 Judge Furlong, do you have any
15 items to add to the adjenda?

16 JUDGE FURLONG: Nothing, Mr.
17 Chairman.

18 JUDGE CRUMLISH: Judge Johnson, Do
19 you have any items to be added to the agenda?

20 JUDGE JOHNSON: No, sir.

21 JUDGE CRUMLISH: I propose a motion
22 to adjourn.

23 All in favor?

24 - - - - -

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

(Respond I.)

- - - - -

JUDGE CRUMLISH: Thank you every
much.

- - - - -

(Whereupon, the hearing is
concluded.)

- - - - -

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24

C E R T I F I C A T I O N

I, Jacqueline Berger, hereby
certify that the proceedings and
evidence noted are contained fully and
accurately in the stenographic notes
taken by me in the foregoing matter, and
that this is a correct transcript of the
same.

Court Reporter - Notary Public

(The forgoing certification of
this transcript does not apply to any
reproduction of the same by any means,
unless under the direct control and/or
supervision of the certifying reporter.)

<u>WORD</u> <u>INDEX</u>					
<1> 1,718 5:13 113 4:22 12th 12:21 14 6:5 14th 6:18 15th 6:19 16th 6:19 171 4:22 19th 10:2 1st 12:20	689 6:5 <7> 7 7:18 703 6:5 78,655 4:4 79 4:12 7th 7:13 11:8 <8> 8th 8:23 <9> 9 6:7 9:45 3:18 9th 4:16 9:14	ballots 4:17, 22 basically 11:11 Berger 15:3 Board 2:7, 15 4:2 5:6, 7, 11 6:24 Board's 3:7 building 11:12 business 3:7, 23 5:20 button 4:17 <C> call 2:5 3:23 Calvary-St 6:9 candidate's 4:18 cards 5:4 carried 7:10 11:5 carries 9:12 10:16 Center 7:14 8:8, 24 9:14 10:3 certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	ERS 1:5 complex 11:11 concluded 14:7 confirmed 6:5 construction 6:22 7:16 10:5 12:24 contained 15:5 continue 9:24 11:24 12:18 control 15:22 correct 15:8 County 2:7 4:2 Court 15:15 CRUMLISH 1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	Elections 2:7 4:3 5:13 electronic 4:7, 13 emailed 3:16, 19 Enhanced 12:3 Episcopal 6:9 errors 5:2 evidence 15:5 Executive 3:24 extend 3:5 <F> Faith 10:4 favor 6:12 7:5, 24 8:17 9:7, 20 10:11 11:1, 19 12:13 13:8, 23 First 2:10 6:2 foregoing 15:7 forgoing 15:19 Francis 7:14, 16 8:24 fully 15:5 FURLONG 1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	2:22 issue 5:22 items 13:15, 19 <J> Jacqueline 15:3 JAMES 1:7 John 11:9, 10 JOHNSON 1:9 2:9 13:18, 20 JUDGE 2:4, 8 3:16, 17, 20, 21 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 14, 16, 18, 20, 21 14:3 Judges 6:2 <L> left 6:5 Life 9:14 Lingelbach 12:3 lists 5:2 litigation 2:22 little 6:2 Living 12:4 Local 12:21 lump 7:12 11:7 lumped 6:18 Lutheran 6:21 Lynch 3:23 4:1 5:18 <M> mail 4:4 mailed 5:4 mail-in 4:16 maintain 2:14 making 2:23 matter 15:7 matters 2:15 means 15:21 meeting 2:6, 17, 19 3:10 meetings 2:12 Michaels 6:21 Mifflin 11:10 military 4:8 minutes 3:4
<2> 2 7:18 2,033 5:11 2023 1:3 2:6 22nd 11:8 24th 10:19, 24 25th 12:2, 7 2627 11:10 26th 1:3 2:6 2980 12:23 2nd 7:12	<A> accept 6:24 7:18 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 13:2 accepted 11:14 accurately 15:6 Act 2:16 add 13:15 added 4:5 13:19 ajenda 13:15 adjourn 13:22 adopted 12:8 agenda 13:19 aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	<C> call 2:5 3:23 Calvary-St 6:9 candidate's 4:18 cards 5:4 carried 7:10 11:5 carries 9:12 10:16 Center 7:14 8:8, 24 9:14 10:3 certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation
<3> 3,603 4:5 300 4:13 31,257 4:6 31st 6:18 379 4:9, 11	aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation
<4> 4,242 5:7 40th 7:12, 19 8:6, 12, 23 9:13 42nd 10:2 43rd 10:23 43th 10:18 47,398 4:6 48th 11:7	aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation
<5> 5 12:21 5,339 5:4 5,465 5:14 5,650 4:23 59 12:7 59th 12:2 5th 8:7, 12	aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation
<6> 6 6:7 65 6:3 66th 12:20	aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation
<6> 6 6:7 65 6:3 66th 12:20	aid 3:20 Allen 6:8 and/or 15:22 Ann 8:24 9:15 Apartments 8:9 9:1, 16 applications 4:4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 13, 14, 22, 24 5:1 apply 4:15 15:20 approve 8:11 approved 6:11 8:4 APRIL 1:3 2:6 attending 2:17 5:7, 9 Audio 1:16 Augustine 6:9 available 4:17	certification 15:19 certify 15:4 certifying 15:23 CHAIR 1:9 2:8 CHAIRMAN 1:7 3:17 13:17 chance 3:3 change 3:11 6:11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7, 8 13:2 changes 3:9 6:24 7:18 choose 2:19 Church 6:9, 21 10:20 civilian 4:8 civility 2:13 classes 5:9, 14 coming 5:13 comment 2:24 3:1, 2, 14 comments 3:6, 16, 19 COMMISSION ER 1:8, 10 5:16 COMMISSION	1:7 2:4, 8 3:20 5:17 6:10, 16, 23 7:5, 9, 17, 24 8:4, 10, 17, 21 9:2, 7, 11, 17, 24 10:6, 11, 15, 22 11:5, 13, 19, 23 12:6, 13, 17 13:1, 8, 12, 18, 21 14:3 currently 5:1 CUSTODIO 1:10 cycle 4:21	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation	1:8 2:8 3:16, 17, 21 13:14, 16 <G> german 3:7 Go 6:16 going 7:12 11:7, 13 12:20 Good 2:4 4:1 6:1 Greenway 8:8 <H> Hair 10:20 Hall 12:22 hear 7:1 11:15 13:4 heard 3:10 Hearing 3:15 5:24 14:6 HELD 1:14 High 10:4 Home 6:8 <I> ID 5:4 includes 4:7 Internation 10:4 interrogation

<p>morning 2:4, 5 3:18 4:1 6:1 motion 7:9 9:11 10:15 11:5, 23 12:17 13:12, 21 move 2:24 3:22 6:11, 23 7:10, 17 8:10 9:2, 17 10:1, 6, 22 11:13 12:6 13:1 Moving 3:22 5:19 6:6, 7, 20 7:13 8:7, 23 9:15 10:2, 19 11:9 12:2, 3, 4, 21 Myers 7:14, 16 8:24</p> <p>< N > Neumann 11:9, 10 new 5:19 NICK 1:10 Notary 15:15 note 3:8 noted 15:5 notes 15:6 numbers 4:17</p> <p>< O > object 2:17 objecting 2:21 objection 2:20 obligation 2:11 office 4:18 old 3:22 online 5:14 opportunity 2:22 3:1 order 2:6, 12 orderly 2:14 oversea 4:16 overseas 4:8</p> <p>< P > pads 6:4 page 4:18 paper 4:6, 12, 23 particular 5:22 passes 11:24 12:18 13:13 permits 2:16 Philadelphia</p>	<p>2:7 pick-up 5:3 place 3:9, 11 5:20, 23 6:11 8:12 9:3, 18 10:7 11:10 12:8 places 6:3 please 2:19 3:8 poll 6:4 polling 3:9, 11 5:20, 23 6:3, 11 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7 12:8 Presbyterian 6:20 8:8 9:1, 15 PRESENT 1:5 5:20 preserve 2:11 primary 5:12 proceed 2:18 5:24 8:5, 21 10:17 proceeded 4:10 PROCEEDING S 2:2 15:4 process 2:14 processed 4:3, 9, 12, 21 propose 13:21 proposed 6:24 8:11 9:3, 18 10:7, 23 11:14 12:7 13:2 public 2:17, 24 3:1, 2, 6, 13, 16, 18 15:15 purposes 2:10 Pursuant 2:12</p> <p>< R > read 3:23 ready 5:3 7:15 reason 13:2 reasons 9:19 Rec 7:14 8:24 10:3 record 2:10 5:21 refusal 10:21 registration 4:20, 22 Rehoboth 10:20 relevant 3:7</p>	<p>relocations 5:21 6:6 reminded 2:21 report 3:24 4:2 Reporter 15:15, 23 reproduction 15:21 requires 2:13 Respond 6:14 7:7 8:2, 19 9:9, 22 10:13 11:3, 21 12:15 13:10 14:1 responsibility 2:14 reviewing 5:1 Road 12:22, 23</p> <p>< S > Sarah 6:8 scheduled 5:13 School 10:4 second 7:1, 3, 20, 22 8:13, 15 9:5 10:9 11:15, 17 12:9, 11 13:4, 6 Senior 6:8 Seoul 8:8 signed 5:14 simply 2:20 sir 6:16 13:20 sites 6:3, 5 sitting 2:8, 9 Southampton 12:23 speaker 3:4 speech 2:23 St 6:21 11:9, 10 state 2:20 stated 9:19 13:3 stenographic 15:6 street 5:2 Strike 4:10 STROMAN 6:1, 17 7:11 8:6, 22 9:13 10:1, 18 11:6 12:1, 19 Studio 10:20 Sunshine 2:16 4:2 supervision</p>	<p>15:23 surveyed 6:4</p> <p>< T > table 4:17 taken 15:7 tell 3:3 thank 3:21 5:17 14:3 think 3:3 Thomas 8:24 9:15 three 6:17 time 2:18 3:5, 12 Today's 4:1 total 4:5, 9, 11 Townsend 12:22 trained 5:12 trainings 5:7, 8, 10, 15 transcript 15:8, 20 Transcription 1:16 Triumphant 10:4 two 3:4 7:11 11:6 12:19</p> <p>< U > Union 12:22 unit 4:20 5:6, 8 upcoming 5:12 6:4 7:15 update 6:2</p> <p>< V > VICE 1:9 VINCENT 1:8, 9 violation 2:18 vote 4:4 6:10 Vote.Phila.Gov 4:19 voter 4:20 voters 4:8</p> <p>< W > wait 3:11 waiting 4:10, 12 Ward 6:7, 18 7:12, 19 8:7, 12, 23 9:14 10:2, 19, 23</p>	<p>11:7 12:2, 7, 20 week 5:4, 5 weeks 4:5 Wesley 12:3 winter 5:6 wishing 3:10 workers 5:7, 11</p> <p>< Y > yesterday 4:3</p> <p>< Z > Ziehler 10:3 ZOOM 1:15</p>
---	--	--	---	---